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Dear Mr Curran 

Re: Port of Portland – Non-compliance with subclause 25(2) of the Port Terminal 
Access (Bulk Wheat) Code of Conduct 

Thank you for your letter of 29 October 2021 in response to the Australian Competition and 
Consumer Commission’s (ACCC) request for information regarding Port of Portland 
Limited’s (POPL) capacity allocation process for the 2021-22 shipping year. 

The purpose of this letter is to set out the ACCC’s intention not to take further action at this 
time regarding POPL’s non-compliance with subclause 25(2) of the Port Terminal Access 
(Bulk Wheat) Code of Conduct (the Code), which applies to POPL as a non-exempt ‘port 
terminal service provider’ (PTSP).  

As POPL is a non-exempt PTSP, it must comply with the obligations in Parts 1 to 6 of the 
Code. This letter further sets out the ACCC’s expectation that POPL will comply with these 
obligations, and requests that POPL provide a written commitment to the ACCC regarding its 
intention to comply with its obligations under the Code. 

No further action to be taken regarding POPL’s breach of subclause 25(2) of the Code 
in October 2021 

The ACCC has considered the conduct and outcomes in relation to POPL’s 2021-22 
capacity allocation process. The ACCC considers the release of capacity on 1 October 2021 
for shipping slots out to 30 June 2022 breached subclause 25(2) of the Code, as POPL 
allocated capacity more than 6 months in advance without its capacity allocation system 
having been approved by the ACCC. However, the ACCC has considered the outcomes of 
this process as well as the reasoning provided in POPL’s letter of 29 October 2021 to the 
ACCC and has decided not to take further action at this time.  

Obligation under subclause 25(2) of the Code 

While the ACCC will not be taking action against POPL in relation to this breach, this does 
not mean that the ACCC will not take future action should a further breach occur. It is 
important that POPL complies with subclause 25(2) of the Code going forward. Subclause 






